
 
908 West Broadway Avenue 
Maryville, Tennessee 37801 

www.jrwauford.com 

 
November 21, 2024 
 
Ms. Valerie Hale, City Manager 
City of Crossville 
392 North Main Street 
Crossville, TN 38555 
 

RE: Contract No. 23-02  
Water System Improvements 
Catoosa Utility Department Water Lines 

 Crossville, Tennessee 
 ARPA Grant No. 2022-8728 DW-PDC-1  

Wauford Project No. 4669 
 

Dear Ms. Hale: 
 
Two bids were opened for the subject contract at 2:00 PM local time Tuesday November 19, 2024 
at City Hall with the low bidder being Hamilton Consulting and Construction, LLC dba J. Paul 
Smith Construction of Crossville, Tennessee at the corrected total bid amount of $926,244.08 as 
shown on the attached bid tabulation sheet.  This bidder has successfully performed work on 
projects of similar scope and size, and as a result, we recommend awarding the subject contract to 
Hamilton Consulting and Construction, LLC dba J. Paul Smith Construction of Crossville, 
Tennessee at the total bid amount of $926,244.08. 
 
We appreciate the opportunity to provide engineering services for the City of Crossville and look 
forward to the successful completion of this project.  If you have questions or comments, do not 
hesitate to contact me. 
 
 

Yours very truly, 
 
J. R. WAUFORD & COMPANY, 
CONSULTING ENGINEERS, INC. 
 
 
Matthew K. Rice, P.E. 
East Tennessee Office Manager 

 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Tim Begley, Director of Engineering 
 Greg Davenport, President, Wauford 
 Trevor Bradshaw, Manager – Construction Services, Wauford 
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